
 

 

AQUATIC RESOURCES AUTHORITY OF PANAMA 
INTERNATIONAL FISHERIES AFFAIRS 

 

Technical Circular  
037- 2022 

For: Resident Agents, Owners and Captains 

From:  General Directorate of Inspection, Surveillance and Control 

Subject: Request for vessel contact information 

Ref.:  ARAP/IFA/TC/037/2022 

 

The Aquatic Resources Authority of Panama, informs all Resident Agents, Owners and 
Captains that, with the purpose of making more expedite the exchange of communication 
and requests for technical information with the Authority, regarding our International fishing 
fleet, we require the information of the direct contact or responsible/assignee designated of 
the activities carried out by the fishing and fishing related activities vessels of the 
international service vessels registered under our flag. 
 
According to the above, the following contact details must be provided: 
 
1. Name of the Vessel. 
2. Designated person. 
3. Email. 
4. Telephone number / Mobile phone. 
 

 Important and Mandatory  
 

To procure proactiveness and effective attention to the fleet, it is necessary that the resident 
agents, owners and captains of fishing and activities related vessels of International service 
provide the required information for the records of the Authority no later than October 30, 
2022, by email to Maria Sierra msierra@arap.gob.pa with copy to the General 
Administration administraciongeneral@arap.gob.pa. 
 
 
For more information about this Technical Circular, please contact: 
 
General Directorate of Inspection, Surveillance and Control (DGIVC) / Control and Monitoring Fisheries 
Center 
Aquatic Resources Authority of Panama 
Phone: (+507) 511-6037 / (+507) 511-6031  
Email: msierra@arap.gob.pa 
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